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Sanitation Committee Meeting Minutes 
October 20, 2016 

Evonne Capers, Committee Chairperson 
 
Present: Jannie Armstrong, Floretta Obrien, Juan Dominquez, Claudette Coles,  

Sarah Nunez-Mejia, Virginia Bird 
 

At our monthly committee meeting on October 20, 2016, with District Manager, John Sanchez, he 
informed us of his meeting with Mr. Vasco (Sanitation Supervisor). Mr. Vasco has made himself available 
to the community to assist with garbage removal and cleaning of the vacant lots that are full of debris. 
Councilmember Salamanca will be providing the community with Wildcat Services through NYS 
Correctional Services from October 2016 to June 2017. Wildcat Services will not be provided during 
snowfall but they will remove snow from the sidewalks after sanitation plows the streets. They will be 
working on East Tremont Avenue from West Farms Square to Lafontaine Avenue and East 180th Street 
between Southern Blvd and Vyse Avenue; and Crotona Park Malls at East 178​th​ Street and Southern 
Blvd. The Wildcat workers will be working 2 to 3 times a week from 8am until 3pm. These workers will be 
easily recognizable because they will be in green uniforms. On Webster Avenue and Arthur Avenue 
(Councilman Richie Torres district) is already being serviced.  
 
The tenants of 2000 Vyse Avenue are in need of garbage clean up and sanitation went the next day to 
remove the debris after John Sanchez contacted Mr. Vasco.  

 
Mrs. Sarah Nunez-Mejia addressed the issue of a garbage can being needed at the corner of East 
Tremont Avenue and Devoe Avenue.  
 
Mrs. Virginia Bird addressed concerns about a homeless man buildup of debris at East 180th and Daly 
Avenue.  
 
I, Evonne Capers - Chairperson of the Sanitation Committee met with Mr. Vasco June 28, 2016 and he 
said that he is willing to assist whenever he can. If there are any sanitation problems, please reach out to 
Community Board 6 and the problems will be addressed.  
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